
DECEMBER 

TALK  OF THE TOWN 

Box 310, 129 Railway St.  

Phone:  306-771-2284   Fax:  306-771-2899 

E-mail:  townofbalgonie@sasktel.net 

Emergency Number:   

306-535-4235 

 

REGULAR OFFICE HOURS 

9:00 to noon and 1:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m.  Monday to Friday 

From	the	Town	

IMPORTANT DATES: 

December 5th  50+ Regular Meeting                              
December 5th  UCW Christmas Party 7p.m.                               
December 12th  Council Meeting 6:15 Council Chambers  
December 8-9th       Sister Act Greenall School 7p.m.                      
      December 10th @ 2p.m.                            
December 14th  50+ Supper                                                 
December 18th  Sparkle Tour 5:30-8:00 @ the Fire Hall 
December 20th  BES Christmas Concert 1p.m. & 7p.m.  
December 23rd    Noon-December 29th Town Office will be closed.          



Presented by the Balgonie Volunteer Fire and First  



Love Mom, Dad, and Dax 

EVAN AMBER LARSEN 
Born on October 24th, 2016 to the 

proud parents of                                       
Derek and Amber Larsen.               

Grandparents Ivan and Judy Larsen, 
Rick and Barbara Laverdiere,              

and Great Grandparents                   
Mansel and Joyce Laverdiere! 



 
BES Bobcats shout out THANK YOU FOR THE FREE MILK TO HELP US LEARN to                         
Mr. and Mrs. Zook at Emerald Park IG #igacalciumintheclassroom                                       
  hƩp://west.iga.ca/stores/iga‐emerald‐park/  
 
The Zook’s have coordinated the generous donaƟon of numerous milk events at our school 
this fall. By the last day of school prior to the Christmas Break they will have donated 11 
schoolwide milk treats to students and staff.  These generous deliveries from IGA provided the 
BES Bobcats a milk per student and staff to help them learn and to build healthy bones FREE 
of charge.  
 
The grand total for free milk generously provided to BES Bobcats in the Emerald Park IGA Cal‐
cium in the Classroom fall program will be 1147 litres (or approximately 253 gallons of millk!). 
 
The BES Bobcats would like to thank Mr. and Mrs. Zook for their thoughƞulness, energy and 
generosity as this provision of milk to students and staff has helped encourage and reinforce 
healthy beverage choices and energized student learning these past weeks. 





Reminder : Utility rates will have the                                              
following increase for 2017. 

The utility rates per quarter for the metered premises 2017                                         
will be charged as follows: 

Metered Premises: 

  Water   $ 207.45 (plus overage based on consumpƟon) 

  Sewer     $ 145.23 

  Lagoon surcharge fee  $  20.00 

  Total:  $  372.68 per quarter, which is  approx. $124.23  month 

ResidenƟal Unmetered Premises 

                 Water     $ 228.21 flat rate 

  Sewer     $ 145.23 

  Lagoon surcharge fee  $   20.00 

  Total:  $393.44 per quarter which is  approx. $131.15month 

 

As of December 31, 2016, any outstanding  utility 
invoices  will be transferred to taxes, which are 

considered arrears and will have an extra         
interest penalty of 1.5% added  to them as of                  

January 1, 2017. 

Please pay outstanding utility bills. 

If you have not already done so, and would like to set 
up online/telephone banking, just call the office to 

obtain your account information. 
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ReconciliaƟon CelebraƟons:   

 St. Joseph:  December 7 @7:00pm (with 2 extra priests)  

 St. Agnes:    December 8 @ 7:00 pm  (with 1 extra priest)  

 

Christmas Eve:   7:00 pm  & 11:00 pm 

December 25,    10:30 am 

January 1,          10:30 am 

            Come join in our celebraƟon with Fr. Ed Hengen our Pastor 

For information please call 771-2387, email us at 
st.jobal@sasktel.net, or visit our website at 

www.catholic-church.org/stjosephbalgonie 

“For where two or three are gathered in my name, 

I am there among them.” (Mt. 18:20) 



Reminder to Balgonie Residents: 

Vehicles are not to be parked on the street 

for more than 24 hours, except weekends 

and holidays.  If your vehicle is not used   

regularly, you must park it on your own 

property.   

All vehicles stored on your property must be 

licensed and in good repair.  Storage of        

unlicensed and junked vehicles on your 

property are  considered to be a “nuisance” 

by Town of Balgonie Bylaws.      
 

ELECTRONIC PAYMENTS: 

Taxes and uƟlity bills may be paid electronically through your online banking website.  The payments would be     

under Town of Balgonie Taxes and Town of Balgonie UƟliƟes.   

(Do not choose Balgonie Water—this payee is a previous business and is not connected with the Town of Balgonie.)   

Please contact the Town office to obtain your account numbers.   

Electronic payments for uƟliƟes and taxes are a convenient way to pay your bills, but they are not  

instantaneous.   Please allow 2‐3 business days before any due date so that your payment is receipted by our office 

before any penalƟes apply.  The bank requires Ɵme to process the payment and advise the Town.    

The receipts for electronic payments will be available for pickup, mailed or emailed upon request.    

TOWN COUNCIL MEETINGS              

are open to the public.  They are                  

regularly scheduled on the                               

2nd and 4th  Mondays                                   

of every month starƟng                                  

at 6:15 p.m. in the                                       

Council Chambers of the                                 

Balgonie  AdministraƟon Building.            

Council meeƟng is scheduled for     

December  12th. 

All informaƟon must be received by 

December 19, 2016 to be included in 

the January 2017 issue of The Talk Of 

The Town. 

Prices for adverƟsing a business: 

$10– Business card size.                                             

#30– Quarter page ad.                                                      

$60– Half page ad.                                                             

$120– Full page ad. 

Local programs & announcements are 

not charged.  However, you must 

have a Balgonie Post Office Box # to 

adverƟse. 



Gas Appliance Service & InstallaƟons  

Furnace Replacements—Underground Gas 

Lines 

Garage &Heaters—BBQ Hook ups  

Complete Gas Fiƫng Services 

Lyle Morris 
Licensed Gas Fitter 

      Box 356     

  Balgonie SK S0G 0E0 

Tel:  306.771.2351 

Cell: 306.531.5836 

2016 Taxes are due by 

December 31st,        

without penalty.  As of 

January 1st, 2017,  ALL 

outstanding uƟlity bills 

will be transferred to 

taxes with a 1.5%              

interest rate applied. 



RecreaƟon News 
By Shaun McBain 

 

Well, we are almost through November and with no significant amount of 
snow, winter driving has been nice!! 

 

Can you believe it? -  The 29th Annual Dinner Theater has come to an 
end.  A big thank you goes out to all the countless hours of people      
volunteering and donating food items.  Without all of you wonderful folks, 
this major fundraiser for our community would not be such a success.  
THANK YOU!!!!!  A special mention to the leaders of the kitchen staff 
and bar staff, and all of their helpers for a job well done!!  GREAT 
WORK! 

 

Another special thank you goes out to Tumbleweed Theatre for their 
countless hours of rehearsing and total dedication to theatre.  Without all 
of you people, this type of event would not be able to take place in our 
community. 

The final numbers are still being tallied with a few outstanding bills to 
pay.  A total amount will be issued in the next Talk of the Town. 

Once again, hats off to all of the organizers and volunteers. 

 

The outdoor rink will hopefully be opening soon if the temperature can 
stay below -10 for a period of time.  Once again we ask that the users 
clear the snow with the scrapers provided.  The Zamboni will do a hot 
flood once a week. 

 



REMINDER: Garbage and Recycling  Carts  

are  to  be put out on the street at 7am, and 

brought in after  garbage or recycling          

collection  is  complete.  If carts are         

damaged  before or after these hours,                          

homeowners are responsible for the charges. 

 

2016 BALGONIE      
WASTE &       

RECYCLING         
PICKUP DATES 

RECYCLING December 6 GARBAGE December 13 

RECYCLING December 20 GARBAGE December 27 

RECYCLING January 3 GARBAGE January 10 

RECYCLING January 17 GARBAGE January 24 

RECYCLING January 31 GARBAGE February 7 



January 3 RECYCLING January 10 GARBAGE 

January 17 RECYCLING January 24 GARBAGE 

January 31 RECYCLING February7 GARBAGE 

February 14 RECYCLING February 21 GARBAGE 

February 28 RECYCLING March 7 GARBAGE 

March 14 RECYCLING March 21 GARBAGE 

March 28 RECYCLING April 4 GARBAGE 

April 11 RECYCLING April 18 GARBAGE 

April 25 RECYCLING May 2 GARBAGE 

May 9 RECYCLING May 16 GARBAGE 

May 23 RECYCLING May 30 GARBAGE 

June 6 RECYCLING June 13 GARBAGE 

June 20 RECYCLING June 27 GARBAGE 

July 4 RECYCLING July 11 GARBAGE 

July 18 RECYCLING July 25 GARBAGE 

August 1 RECYCLING August 8 GARBAGE 

August 15 RECYCLING August 22 GARBAGE 

August 29 RECYCLING September 5 GARBAGE 

September 12 RECYCLING September 19 GARBAGE 

September 26 RECYCLING October 3 GARBAGE 

October 10 RECYCLING October 17 GARBAGE 

October 24 RECYCLING October 31 GARBAGE 

November 7 RECYCLING November 14 GARBAGE 

November 21 RECYCLING November 28 GARBAGE 

December 5 RECYCLING December 12 GARBAGE 

December 19 RECYCLING December 26 GARBAGE 

2017 WASTE & RECYCLING PICKUP DATES 



CELEBRATING 5 YEAR’S OF SERVICE 

New To Shades of  Bliss- 

FULL BODY WAXING 

We also offer… 

 Men’s, Women’s and Children’s cuts.    

 Colors, Styles, Deep Treatments, Perms 

 Ear and Nose Piercing 

 Natural Healing 

From the staff  at                                     
Shades of  Bliss,                                              

Merry Christmas                                             
to all! 



SNOW REMOVAL:    

It is important that  our graders have  access to the enƟre  street  aŌer a snow 

fall.  Vehicles can   only be parked on the street for 24 hours.  It  is also illegal to 

park an unlicensed vehicle on the street.    

AŌer a  snowfall,  please remove your vehicle from the street,  unƟl your street 

has been cleared.   LeƩers will be sent to residences who are not     removing ve-

hicles  in a Ɵmely fashion.    

Your co-operaƟon in this maƩer is appreciated by the Town and the               

neighbours on your street.  

Please remind youngsters to stay clear of  Town snow equipment—It’s hard to 

see and hear while operaƟng this large and noisy equipment.  We do not want 

to see anyone get injured.   

Our Town Staff work especially hard to keep Balgonie streets clear aŌer a snow-

fall.   At Ɵmes, snow ridges will be leŌ at the end of your driveway by the grader.  

During heavier snowfalls, these may be larger than other Ɵmes.  Your help in 

clearing these ridges is  appreciated.   We are also giving some of our newer  

employees opportuniƟes to learn all of the equipment in town.  It will take 

some  pracƟce for them to master the routes and equipment.   Your paƟence is 

appreciated while these operators are learning.   

Most oŌen the snow will be cleared within 2 days of a snowfall, however  

       weather condiƟons and garbage/recycling pickup days may delay 

this.  That being said, residenƟal streets and bays will                                                 

   be cleared as soon as possible.   Our town is very fortunate  to                           

                                    have such prompt snow service!!!  Some residenƟal                            

         areas in other municipaliƟes may only see a grader once                          

or twice during the winter season.  

          A BIG THANK YOU to those people who help out their neighbours 

      with their snow removal  and assist those who need an extra bit 

             of help.   It is wonderful to see so many helpful ciƟzens. 



50+ Crib  Winners November 12, 2016 

1st     Lawrence Brisbois & Bill Kuffner 

 

2nd & 3rd Tied  Vic & Alma Neisner                                                      
     Brian & Millie Zurowski 

 

24 Hands   Deanna Radmacher                                                    
     Brian Zurowski                                                                        
     Bill Kuffner 





As a member of the Elks of Canada we are acƟvely involved with 
charitable  acƟviƟes ‐  on local, provincial and naƟonal levels.   We 

take great pride in helping children, and we support programs          
related to hearing and speech.  

We are pleased to announce that our lodge will be donaƟng 
$1500  to purchase an Audiometer for the Prairie Valley School        

Division Student Services Program. The Audiometer although very 
portable will be based out of the Balgonie Elementary School and 

use by the Speech and Language Pathologist.  The Audiometer will be 
used to provide hearing screening which will give evidence whether 
or not a student’s hearing meets a minimum threshold necessary for 

hearing and speech in the classroom.  
  

Other Lodge acƟviƟes: 
Planning is underway for our 2017 Family Fun  Canada Day             

CelebraƟons and Canada's 150th birthday.  Our annual Curling Fun 
night is will be held on Jan. 21 at 7:00 p.m.  If you are interested 
please call Leland (306‐540‐8895 or Balgonie.elks@gmail.com).      

Enter as a team  or individual; and we will find a team for you.  Cost 
is $10 per player.  Team uniforms are always a great aƩracƟon for this 

acƟvity.  
 

If you are interested in joining our Elks Lodge                                    
please call Darren at 306‐591‐3802. 



A Remembrance Day 

wreath was          

misplaced aŌer the    

service on 

Nov.11/16.  If you 

had picked up  

wreaths from the 

Town Office, and 

have an extra one, or 

one that is not yours, 

please contact the 

office 306‐771‐2284.  

Thank you. 









Hope VolunTours 

Travel to Scotland and Ireland for 10 days Easter 2018! You will visit the lands that were once 
home to ancient CelƟc and Gaelic tribes and learn how their histories blend comfortable into 

modern day. You will step into the Middle Ages on Edinburgh’s Royal Mile and under the 
towering spire of St. Patrick’s Cathedral in Dublin. In Belfast, learn of old conflicts that have 
given way to an influx of restored 19th‐century architecture and a thriving arts scene. During 

the 10 days, you will visit Titanic Belfast, Edinburgh Castle, SƟrling Castle and the                     
Loch Ness Monster ExhibiƟon Centre among other museums and visitor centers. Sound like 

an adventure for you? Email Heidi.ostrander@hotmail.com or core.peƞord@pvsd.ca  for 
more informaƟon on pricing and fundraising opportuniƟes! 





            ELCIC Lutheran Churches 
St. Paul’s Lutheran Church, Edenwold holds services  

every Sunday at 11:00 am. 

St. John’s Lutheran Church, on the Correction Line Road, 
holds services on the 2nd & 4th Sunday every month at 
9:30 am. 

Contacts: 

Garnet Mang at (306) 586-2855 for St. John’s  

Rodney Koch at (306) 771-4521 for St. Paul’s 






